
February 3, 2020 

Scarborough Community Council & 
Councillor Jennifer McKelvie 

RE: Item 13.16, City Staff Report – Installation of traffic control signal at Meadowvale Road and Lawrence 
Avenue East 

Dear Councillor Jennifer McKelvie and members of the Scarborough Community Council, 

On behalf of the West Rouge Community Association, I am writing to express my fervent support for the 
installation of a traffic control signal at the intersection of Meadowvale Road and Lawrence Avenue East. 

Traffic control at this intersection will help to decrease speeding and increase sight lines for motorists when 
making turns. Traffic control will also ensure that pedestrians are able to safely cross Lawrence Avenue, a 6-lane 
arterial road, in order to access Saint-Michel Elementary School, TTC, Wanita Park, and Highland Creek trails. 
The West Rouge Community Association urges you to support this safety measure, which aligns with Toronto’s 
Zero Vision Road Safety Plan. 

Sincerely, 

Kathi Loughran 
President, West Rouge Community Association 
loughrank@hotmail.com 

Copies: Ryan Pyne, Kathy Rowe 
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